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Dog Licenses 

• Spayed/Neutered $6 

• Not Spayed/Neutered $13 
State statutes require that all dogs five (5) months of 
age or older need to be vaccinated against rabies and 
licensed each year.  To obtain a license for your dog, 
please mail to the clerk, or bring in person: 

1. A current copy of the dog’s rabies certificate 
(not a receipt from your vet showing that a 
vaccination was administered), and 

2. A check or cash for the payment of the 
license.  If paying by check, please write it 
separately from your tax payment.  

Licenses issued after March 31st will include a $10 
late fee charge.  

 
Where Do I Pay My Taxes?  
To pay your first installment tax payments (due by Jan. 
31, 2020):  

• In person, at clerk’s office during regular 
business hours. 

• By mail. PO Box 88, Adell WI  
53001. If you would like a 
receipt, you must enclose a 
self-addressed stamped 
envelope.  

• At National Exchange Bank & Trust, Adell. If you 
would like a receipt, you must enclose a self-
addressed stamped envelope. 

To pay your second installment tax payments (due July 
31, 2020): 

• By mail to the county treasurer’s office. Address 
is printed on your tax bill. If you would like a 
receipt, you must enclose a self-addressed 
stamped envelope. 

• In person, at the county treasurer’s office.  
 

Please do not send your second installment to the 
town clerk’s office. Any 2nd installment payments will 
be returned to the sender.  
 
TAX OVER PAYMENT REFUNDS   
No refund is given, unless payment is over the full tax 
bill amount. Refunds will not be issued for amounts 
under $5.00.  

2020 Election News 
Primary Election: Tuesday, February 18, 2020 

Spring Election: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 
Partisan Primary:  Tuesday, August 11, 2020 

General & Presidential:  Tuesday, November 3, 2020 
 

The local positions to be filled at the April election are: 
Town Supervisor (Incumbent James Fahney) 
Town Supervisor (Incumbent Robert Boehlke) 

 

Nomination papers are available starting December 1, 
2019 and are due by 5:00 p.m. on January 7, 2020.  
 

Come to the town office for a Candidate Registration 
Packet if you are interested in running for any 
position, or download the forms on the website.  

 

Become an Election 
Inspector!  We are 
looking for dedicated 

team players wishing to join us as Election Inspectors 
for the 2020 – 2022 election cycle.  We welcome those 
wishing to serve their community through the election 
process.  We will provide training and information in 
preparation for the elections with lots of opportunity 
to help along the way.  High school students, in good 
academic standing and U.S. citizens, can also serve as 
election inspectors if they are at least 16 years of age.  
This is a paid position, paying $11/hour.  Shifts on 
election day are 6:30 am to 12:00 pm, 12:00 pm to 
4:00 pm, and 4:00 to end. 
Please contact the town clerk ASAP if you are 
interested in serving!  
 

Voter Registration & Absentee Ballots 
If you are new to the Town or have a new voter in 
the household, please visit:  http://myvote.wi.gov/ 
Here you will find links on everything that relates to 
voting in Wisconsin, from change of name or address 
to new voter information to requesting an absentee 
ballot!  Super simple, and skip the long lines at the 
registration table on election day! 
 

A Note from the Town Clerk 
Certain interest groups send out voter registrations 
and absentee applications; your clerk never will!  They 
look as though they came from my office, and have 
incomplete or incorrect forms, causing us both 
frustration and unnecessary work.  There are four 
elections next year and you can bet your mailbox will 
be full of them.  Ignore them!!  Simply visit 
http://myvote.wi.gov/ for registering and absentee 
ballot requests.  

http://myvote.wi.gov/
http://myvote.wi.gov/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Too busy to get to the library? Want free e-books and 

e-audiobooks? Sign up for a Lakeview Community 

Library card on monarchcatalog.org and get started 

today with Libby and RBDigital. Your library card also 

gets you access to free online, instructor-taught 

courses in everything from creative writing to EMS 

training.  

 

 

Wishing you beautiful moments, treasured 

memories, and all the blessings a heart can 

know. 

 

From all of us at the Town of Sherman, 

Happy New Year!

Silver Creek Fire 
Department 

 
Town of Sherman Residents, 
 
I would like to take this time to thank all of our fire 
department supporters over the years.  The Silver 
Creek Fire Department is always moving forward 
because people like you that support our fundraising 
efforts. Our fundraisers are always so well attended, 
and I have to thank you.  Because of that, we do our 
best to accommodate the fire department with the 
best equipment, gear, and training possible. As you 
can imagine, much of this is very costly. 
 
By now most of you have noticed the fire 
department’s building addition. I am proud to say 
that we have built this without funds from the Town 
of Sherman. This entire addition is from donations 
and through fundraising efforts. For that again, I say 
Thank you! 
 
This new building addition will undoubtedly help 
make our fire department a safer place. With our 30 
members and 10 explorers, we have been dealing 
with very tight quarters. This addition will give us 
two more truck bays, a bathroom, as well as other 
administrative areas. It will free up our cramped 
areas, eliminate our double stacking of apparatus 
and make things safer for our firefighters, which is 
our number one concern. 
 
With that, I would like to thank the officers, 
firefighters, women’s auxiliary, and explorers of the 
Silver Creek Fire Department. You all spend a lot of 
your free time to help keep the Town of Sherman 
safe by being involved with the fire department. I 
hope you, the residents of the Town of Sherman, are 
as proud of the Silver Creek Fire Department and the 
people behind it, as I am, your Chief, Todd Stange. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Todd Stange, Chief 

Contact 
Information 

 
Chairman William Goehring…………………….… 994-4749 
Supervisor James Fahney………………….….…... 980-5376 
Supervisor Robert Boehlke……………..….……...946-1185 
Supervisor Pat Horne……………….…..…………... 254-2221 
Supervisor Kris Klein…………………………..……….980-7698 
Clerk Rhonda Klatt…………………..…………..…….994-9421 
Town Hall...................…W6566 STH 144, Random Lake 
Mailing Address………………….….…………PO Box 88, Adell 
Business Hours…………...Monday – Wednesday 2-4pm 
Town Meeting……………..……..….First Tuesday @ 7 pm 
 

Website: www.townofshermanwi.com 
Email:  townofsherman@wi.rr.com   



Town of 
Sherman 

Welcomes  
JD Trucking 

 

Greetings Town of Sherman residents!  My 

name is Peter DeGroff and I am the owner of JD 

Trucking of Waldo, Inc.; a family-owned trash and 

recycling company.  

Your town board and JDT have worked out 

an agreement for JDT to operate the drop-off site 

on Pelishek Road.  Your board decided to look for 

alternate options because they were being faced 

with huge increases from Advanced Disposal, soon 

to be Waste Management.   

Rather than going with the expense of 

stationary compactors and large dumpsters, we will 

position our garbage trucks and dumpsters for a 

single-file “drive-thru” type of operation.  We will 

have one truck for recycling and one truck for trash.  

We will have larger dumpsters for bulky items and 

scrap metal, and we will also be accepting electronic 

waste. 

I want to reassure you that any changes we 

make at your drop-off will be geared towards a 

more user-friendly service.  By setting up a single-

file traffic pattern, we want to eliminate the foot 

traffic created with dumpsters located distances 

apart from each other.  By loading and removing all 

trash and recycling at the end of each work day, we 

will eliminate all odors, flies and rodents.  And, by 

promoting more attendant involvement with 

assisting in the unloading of trash and recycling, 

older and handicapped individuals can remain in 

their vehicle. 

I would like to invite you to use the Waldo 

Site.  There you can get rid of your trash and 

recycling Wednesday through Friday 9:00 am to 

4:00 pm, and Saturday 9:00 am to 1:00 pm year-

round.  We hope to keep your experience with us 

quick, safe and pleasant.   

I would also like to invite you to consider 

curbside pick-up.  Right now, JDT is picking up by 

some of your neighbors.  Our curbside service is 

weekly, and the monthly fee includes household 

trash, recycling and bulky item pick-up.  (Bulky items 

consist of large furniture, mattresses, etc., or items 

that do not fit in containers.  Does not include 

construction materials.)  Dumpsters are also 

available. 

Change is sometimes difficult but I believe in 

the Vince Lombardi quote: “Keep it simple stupid”. 

Unfortunately, it will be necessary to set 

rates for everything that is brought in for drop-off 

because Waste Management will be dictating to me 

and every municipality, business and individual the 

price for disposal of trash and fees for handling 

recycling.  Please see the rate schedule for details. 

JDT believes in giving back to the 

community.  By donating your aluminum cans at the 

drop-off on Pelishek Road, we will donate 25ȼ per 

pound to community clubs, volunteer fire 

departments, and worthy charities.  We look 

forward to your suggestions. 

I’ve been in business for almost 40 years.  

I’ve seen all of my local competition fail and go out 

of business.  My business plan is to offer 

personalized service at prices that keep me in 

business.  Constructive ideas are always welcomed 

and considered. 

Please contact us at 920-528-7162, by email 

at waldotrashman@gmail.com and follow us on 

Facebook:  facebook.com/jdwaldodisposal. 

Thank you, 

Peter DeGroff and the JD Trucking of Waldo, 

Inc. family. 

mailto:waldotrashman@gmail.com


JD Trucking of Waldo, Inc. 
New Rates for 2020 

 

Hours of Operation 
 

Waldo Drop-Off Center 
827 W 1st Street 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 9-4 
Saturday 9-1 

NO AFTER HOURS DUMPING PERMITTED 

Sherman Drop-Off Center 
N2401 Pelishek Road 

Winter Hours (November through March): 
1st, 3rd, (and 5th) Saturday 9-2 

Summer Hours (April through October): 
Every Saturday 9-2 

NO AFTER HOURS DUMPING PERMITTED 

 

Household Garbage 

Garbage Bag  $5 per bag up to 32-gallon 

 
Bulky Items 

Couch, chair, mattress  $35 per item 
Carpeting  $10 minimum charge 

 
Construction/Remodeling Items 

Windows  $15 per item 
Doors  $15 per item 

Trailer/Pick-up loads  $45 minimum 4 x 8 ft. 
Burn Barrel  $40 half barrel; $70 full barrel 

Shingles (Waldo site only)  $45 min.; $150 half dumpster; $250 whole 
dumpster 

 
Freon Items 

Refrigerators, Freezers, AC units, Dehumidifiers  $40 per item 

 
Miscellaneous Items 

E-waste (TV’s, computer monitors, microwaves)  $35 per item 
Brush (Waldo site only)  $5 per load (no charge for Waldo residents) 

Scrap lumber (Waldo site only)  $10 minimum 
Drain oil (Waldo site only)  50ȼ per gallon 

 
Recycling 

Plastic, glass, paper, tin, cardboard  $2.50 per bag up to 32-gallons 
Batteries  No charge 

Compost (Waldo site only)  No charge 
Scrap metal  No charge 

   
Sheets of coupons for trash disposal and recycling will be available for purchase at our Waldo and Pelishek 

Road (Sherman) locations, as well as at Doegnitz Ace Hardware in Random Lake, the Town of Sherman 
clerk’s office and the Village of Waldo clerk’s office during regular business hours. 


